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Lake Forest Community Association Newsletter
www.lakeforestcommunity.org

General Meeting

The general meeting of the Lake Forest
Community Association (LFCA) was held on
June 27, 2000, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pohick
Regional Library. Steve Gilbert, president, gave
an updatc on the Laurel Hill (0ld Lorton federal
prison site) development which will be mostly
public use with approximately 1,500 single and
multiple family residences.

Dave Wilson outlined a new proposal beforc
the Virginia State Legislature to change the way
homeowner associations do business regarding
clectronic meetings, control of associations to be
under the supervision of a real estate board,
change in the new owner packet to describe the
amenities offered (now in place), and a proposal
1o permit citizens to file complaints with the real
estatc board which can levy fines up to $2,500
against board members. (sce update)

Three board positions came up for election.
Dave Wilson, Bev Franklin, John Bevis and
Tom Quigley were nominated. Dave, Bev and
Tom were elected. Multitude of thanks to John
Bevis for all hs years on the board and as our
in-house legal expert.

Update: The Virginia Property Owners
Association Act was revised by our legislators
this summer. The new act includes a number of
‘measures that impact our association. Primary
of these changes is establishing the Virginia
Real Estate Board with oversight of the Property
Owners Association Act (POA Act) which
establishes the right of association members to
file complaints against their association board
with the Real Estate Board, and empowers the
Real Estate Board to levy fines of up to $2.500
against association board members. A complete
copy of the new law is being obtained by the
LFCA Board for further study. A

Garbage Collection

A suggestion was made to chaose only one
refuse collection company to pick up trash and
recycling within LFCA. Some reasons put forth
to support this proposal were: better rates for the
individual, fewer trucks in the subdivision, and
better safety for our children

On the down side, the board can select a
company that will give us the best rate, bt who
do we pick that the majority will agree on?
‘There are some folks who are quite adamant
about one company or another. What will we do
i someone tells us they want to haul their own
rash? Also, the association would be respon-
sible for the bills and thus would raise dues to
cover the cost. What are we going to do about

those who pay late or don’t pay at all? Lastly, the
time to administer this type of program goes well
beyond the scope of the volunteer work donc by
the current board. LECA would have to hire a
‘management company to handle the additional
workload. In alllikelihood, this cost would
negate any saving. A

Keep Trees and Bushes Trimmed

IF your property has bushes or trees that were
planted close to any of our common use areas,
such as trail, sidewalks, or roads; it is your
responsibility to keep them trimmed. Tree
branches that overhang these areas should cither
be trimmed high enough for peaple to easily pass
under or pruned back. No tree or bush should
partially or completely block any road signs.

Many of you may have to choose between
severely pruning back long neglected bushes or
replacing them with new plants, The choice is
yours, but the choice must be made.

Along with this goes our annual reminder-
please don’t dump your grass clippings or trec
trimmings or anything else in the common arcas.
It takes Mother Nature long enough to dispose of
the naturally occurring debris, we don’t need to
add to her job. All our refuse companies have at
least one day during the week where they will
pick up recycleable yard debris. A

Fire Hydrants

Thanks goes to Jim Evans who volunteered at
the general meeting to look into getting all of our
fire hydrants painted. He fook the bull by the
horns and within a month we had summer crews
from the Fairfax County Water Authority busy at
work. We now have freshly painted red and
silver hydrants. &

Milky Spore and the Japanese Beetle

Milky spore is a mold/fungus that spreads
throughout the root system of grass and kils the
rubs of the Japanese beetle. It takes 2-3 years to
spread throughout the entire yard, but uniike
most chemical applications, it can be effective for
10-15 years. This application of milky spore has
been provided by the association in the past.
Linda Ethington was kind enough to look into
this issue to find the alternatives, get cost
estimates and determine the most cost effective
solution. After weeks of rescarch, Linda provided
the board with a thorough report. While chemical
applications are cheaper ($20), they must be
reapplied every year. Linda found a company

that would apply the spore at a cost of $45 per
household (100+ applications). Unfortunately,
this is a significant sum and was not in our
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 for this year. We have enough money to cover the
expense, but we'd prefer to get your input and bring it before
the meeting in December as a budget item for next year. In
addition, we'd like to set up a reserve fund for future applica-
tions of milky spore and fund it over a 10-year period. A

Trailers, Boats, Campers and RVs

As many of you may have read, the Fairfax County Board of

Supervisors has decided that communities should have the
ability to keep residents from parking RVs, boats and trailers
on their streets. Since this has been a topic of major concern at
our general meetings and several board members have been
ssue, IUs best 1o put this before the
entire membership. If approved, the county requires the
community to gather petitions and ask the county to declare it
an RV- and boat-free zone.

We have also received quite a few complaints over the last
year concerning residents who park their trailer(s) or boat(s) in
their yard. Under paragraph 4 of our protective covenants and
resirictions, these are considered a nuisance and are, therefore,
forbidden. It may be your yard, and you have had them in that
location for ten years, but they willstill have to be moved
inside your garage or moved (o an off-site storage area. We'd
like to give everyone a chance to make arrangements for their
items, but we're going to start sending out lefters to occupants;
IFthey don’t comply, we'll turn it over to the Fairfax County
Zoning Enforcement, &

First Annual LFCA Community Day

About 40 people attended our first annual Lake Forest
Community Day at Huntsman Park off Dorothy Lane on
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October 1, 4-6 p.m. There was representation from all the
streets in the community. We plan to make this an annual event
and look forward to having more people next year.

Linda Hall was the catalyst behind the idea and along with
Barry Benroth, Bev Franklin, Evelyn Hempstead, Liz Quigley
and Dave Wilson provided refreshments and cookies, balloons
for the Kids, and signs marking the way. Many thanks! A

Many thanks to Sally Tomlin for keeping,
our message signs interesting and up to date.

Watch out for ghosts,
goblins and ghouls
on October 31!

Reminder: Annual meeting held at Sydenstricker United
Methodist Church, 8508 Hooes R Thursday, December 7 at
7:30 pam. Plan to attend. We need your comments. Topics to be
covered include: budget for 2001, garbage collection, milky
spore application and RV- and boat-free zone.
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